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Mablins Lane Community Primary School 
Newsletter ~ 13th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Children,  

It has been a very busy week in school with Y6 SATs 
happening each morning. All children across the school 
have been considerate and respectful giving our Y6 a 
great chance to achieve their best. The Year 6 children 
have worked remarkably and should be very proud of 
themselves. All test scripts were collected yesterday and 
have been dispatched for marking. We should receive the 
outcomes at the beginning of July. BUT – the year is not 
over yet and we have so much more in store for every 
year group across the school. 
 
Thought of the Week    

 
Assembly Shout Outs 

 

EYFS 
Rowan, Noah & Emilia 

Year 1 
Leah, Sophie & Paisley 

Year 2 
All of Year 2 

Year 3 
Jack, Jamie & Honey 

Year 4 
Jacob, Jakub & Layla 

Year 5 
Quaid, Jack & Lexi 

Year 6 
All of Year 6 

Rainbow Room 
Paige & Amelia 

Staff Shout Out 

Miss Gibson took part in a 

“Half Mucker” last 

weekend, that’s just short 

of 14 miles and 150 

obstacles and lots of 

MUD.  Definitely worth a 

Shout Out! 

Year 6 Lake District 

16th – 20th May 2022 

We are looking forward to our week away next week. 
Don’t forget that we will be leaving school at 08:00 
promptly on the Monday morning – no refunds will be 
made for anybody who misses the coach. 

If you have any questions then please don’t hesitate to 
contact me directly: head@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk  

 

mailto:head@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
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Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 
The Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee bank holiday is 
scheduled during the May 
half term. We have a cram 
packed week of celebration 
and activities beginning on 
the 23rd May.  
 
Please make a note of the 
activities below: 
 
Monday 23rd May 

 Dance workshops in school 

 Y6 Jubilee Artist 

Tuesday 24th May 

 Dance workshops 

 Planting of trees to mark the Queens Green Canopy 

 Whole School design a PLATINUM 
MABLINS LANE PUDDING 
competition – entries need to be 
in school for judging Tuesday am, 
lovely prizes to be won! 

 
Whilst a traditional ‘pudding’ is typically steamed or 
boiled, we are accepting a wide range of entries, be it 
layered or rolled, a pie or crumble, a cake or tart - the 
Platinum Pudding Competition is open to interpretation; 
however, your recipe submission should be sweet rather 
than savoury. If in doubt, just imagine the winning dish 
served for Afternoon Tea or after the main course. 
Entries can be taken back home after the judging on the 
Tuesday to share with the family. 

 Wednesday 25th May  

 Dance workshops 

 Y6 Jubilee Artist 

 PM Queen’s Birthday Parade. Children to come to 
school dressed in Red/White and Blue clothes. 

 

Thursday 26th May 

 Platinum picnic/street party whole school lunchtime 
event 

 School Council visit to Buckingham Palace, London 

Friday 27th May 

 Celebration assembly 

 Platinum parties/DISCO in the marquee for each year 
group. Children to come to school in party clothes/ ice 
cream van on site  Parents will be able to purchase 
ice-creams from the van after school. 
 

 

We are looking for donations of red, white 

and blue bottle tops and buttons for an art 

project that we have planned with the 

local artist Sue Guildford. We’d also like 

you to collect small items (which will be spray painted). 

These can be small toys, old and broken is fine as long as 

there are clean, jewellery, paper clips, and old pen lids, 

anything fairly small really and it doesn't have to be in 

good order. We will fill art images with these using glue 

to adhere them, they will then be painted the appropriate 

colour. The commemorative art work will be displayed 

outside school to celebrate the Jubilee. 

   

QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY PARADE 
WEDNESDAY 25TH MAY 

NON-UNIFORM 
WEAR RED, WHITE & BLUE CLOTHESjg 

PLATINUM PARTY / DISCO 
FRIDAY 27TH MAY 

NON-UNIFORM 
WEAR PARTY CLOTHES 

Queen’s Jubilee 
Commemorative Art Project 

 

We are collecting the following items 
for our school art project:- 

 
Red, White & Blue Bottle Tops 

Small toys, old & broken but clean 
Unwanted Jewellery 

Paper clips 
Old pen Lids 

Anything small 
 

Items will be spray painted to create a 
fantastic piece of artwork. 
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 Mini Omelette Lean & Green Melting Moment 
Popovers with Salad Mac & Cheese (v) with Fruit Chunk 
 Potatoes (v) (v)  

 Roast Gammon,  Chocolate & 
 Mash & Roast  Mandarin Puddle 
 Potatoes & Gravy  Pudding  

Parking update 
We continue to monitor parking around the school at the 
start and end of the school day. Many thanks to those 
families who have shown their support.  
Please be reminded that the Eight Farmers pub car park 
has been made available for school drop off / pick up 
parking. Many thanks to Lisa and her team at the pub for 
allowing us to use this facility. 

 

REMEMBER: 

PARENTS SHOULD NOT BE DROPPING 
CHILDREN OFF AT THE FRONT OF SCHOOL 
ON THE YELLOW ZIG ZAG LINES! 
 
Reporting Absences  
If your child is sick or absent for any 
reason, please report the absence to 
the School Office by either leaving a 
message with a reason for the 
absence on the School Sick Line or 
speaking to someone in the office.  The 
telephone number is 01270 749908.  
 

We still have our Covid telephone number, but are 
thankfully receiving very few calls now. If you do get a 
positive case the number is: 

 

 

   

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
School Packed Lunches 
Can we remind parents that children should not be 
bringing in sweets and fizzy drinks as part of their packed 
lunches! 

 
  

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40  

PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE  

CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT 

 Sweet & Sour  Summer Fruit 
Chicken with Rice or Tuna Grab Bag Flapjack 
 Noodles   
 

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

 Fruity Pork Curry  Frozen Yoghurt 
 With Rice & Turkey Grab Bag Ice Cream
 Cous Cous 

THURSDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

 BBQ Chicken in a Fish / Salmon Lemon Bite 
 Soft Tortilla Boat Fish Fingers with Biscuit or 
 With ½ portion of Chips & Beans or Organic Yoghurt 
 Chips Peas 

FRIDAY 

https://online.cheshireeast.gov.uk/Cec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2FCec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet%2F%20%20
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Cheshire East Libraries Summer 

Reading Challenge 

Cheshire East Libraries are 

excited to announce that we 

will be running the 

‘Gadgeteers’ 2022 Summer 

Reading Challenge in our 

libraries this summer. The 

launch date is Saturday 9th 

July.  

We’re so excited to reveal the theme for the Summer 

Reading Challenge 2022! 

Get ready for Gadgeteers, arriving online and in 

your local library this summer. 

Science is all around you! 

What do you love doing? Are you a brilliant baker? Or a 

mega music fan? Are you the tech wizard amongst your 

friends? 

Join the Gadgeteers for the Summer Reading Challenge 

to discover the amazing science and innovation behind 

the world around you, including some of your favourite 

things! 

Curious? Perfect! Your imagination can unlock endless 

possibilities… 

We’re teaming up with Science Museum Group for a very 

special science-themed Challenge that will inspire you to 

use your imagination and creativity! 

Gadgeteers will feature amazing books, awesome 

rewards, and plenty of ideas for cool experiments and 

activities to discover the science all around you. 

The Challenge will be brought to life by top children’s 

writer and illustrator Julian Beresford. 

Are you excited to join the #Gadgeteers this summer? 

Keep an eye on our blog for all the latest Summer Reading 

Challenge news. 

You can find additional information and free resources to 

support children’s reading for pleasure in the Summer 

Reading Challenge School Zone: Summer Reading 

Challenge. This page is frequently being up-dated by the 

Reading Agency so feel free to check back regularly. 

 

Summer Term Events 

 

We have looked at opportunities to welcome parents 
back on site and have scheduled events as follows: 

Friday 10th June  –  OPEN DAY 
w/b 13th June –  Year group assemblies KS1 
w/b 20th June  –  Year group assemblies KS2 
w/b 27th June  –  Sports Days 

Please look out for further details. 
 
Air Quality Awareness Week 16 – 20 May 2022 
Everyone is being encouraged to walk to boost their 
health, improve air quality and help the environment. 
'Show the Air you care' by making more everyday local 
journeys on foot. Walk to school week also takes place 
during 16 – 20 May. More information can be found on 
the Living Street website for tips, resources and check list 
designed to help you stick to the challenge of walking 
more in May. Let’s #WalkThisMay! #Try20 'SHOW THE AIR 
YOU CARE'  

Link address: https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/ and  

https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/business/environment
al_health/local_air_quality/air-quality-awareness.aspx  

        

 

Road Closure 
For anybody who needs to use the A530 Middlewich Road 
near to the hospital, please be advised that the road will 
be closed from Monday next week (9th May).  
Much travel disruption is expected as people work out 
new routes. The road will be closed for a period of 18 
months. Please check out the information on the Cheshire 
East link:  North West Crewe Package traffic management 

WALK TO SCHOOL 
WEEK 

16 – 20 MAY 

https://readingagency.org.uk/news/media/the-reading-agency-partners-with-science-museum-group-for-innovation-themed-summer-reading-challenge.html
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/news
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/business/environmental_health/local_air_quality/air-quality-awareness.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/business/environmental_health/local_air_quality/air-quality-awareness.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/business/environmental_health/local_air_quality/air-quality-awareness.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/highways_and_roads/roadworks/major-projects/north-west-crewe-package-nwcp/north-west-crewe-package-traffic-management.aspx
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Transition 
We have already had some discussion with the local High 
schools in regard to transition events for Y6. Most of 
these will take place in June/July. 
New classes/teachers for September will not be finalised 
until the end of June. Those children in school who need 
enhanced transition will be supported by Mrs 
Bebbington, Mrs Dibbens and the Rainbow Room staff in 
order to make the move as smooth as possible. 
 
Queens Park Celebrates - Fancy Dress Parade 3rd June 

There are lots of events taking place in the park on the 3rd 
June at Queens Park to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee, including a Fancy Dress Parade, please see below 
for details. 

Entry to the park is free for the celebrations, no tickets 
required, small charge for some activities.  Please see the 
Queens Park, Crewe – Friends page on Facebook for 
more details. 

 

 
 

 

 

Community Fun Day 21st May 

Cheshire College South & West are having their annual 
Community Fun Day on 21st May (11-2pm) at the Crewe 
Campus.  They will have lots of engaging family fun 
activities including science activities and demonstrations, 
hair and makeup demonstrations, live demos on our 
Digital Bus, along with bouncy castles, children’s games 
and a BBQ. 

 

Sportscoaching May Holiday Club 
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Year Group– Email Address 

Mablins Lane CP School 

Our year group email addresses are still operational. 
Please use ONLY the fo  llowing email addresses to contact 
your child’s class teacher. They will respond during the 
school working hours of between 9.00am and 4.30pm, 
please note that many of the teachers are still in school 
and teaching key worker children. 

eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 
 

 
 

Date Event 

16th May  Y6 LAKES residential 

23rd May Platinum Jubilee Week 

27th May Break up for May ½ term  

6th June INSET DAY 

7th June  Children return to school 

 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs Justine Joule – Headteacher 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

mailto:eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk

